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Reflection

Looking back on it now, deciding to become an intern at UPS was a career altering decision for me.  Prior to this opportunity, I had not fully decided whether I had the desire or the ability to succeed in the corporate environment as an instructional designer.  I can now definitively state that I am ready to venture out on my own.

While I learned about many concepts while in the instructional technology program, it was not until I began my internship that I was able to fully apply that knowledge in order to create training.  As a result, I obtained a greater understanding about those concepts and tools (such as storyboards, learning theories, and integrating Macromedia Flash into training, to name a few).  A prime example of the positive outcome of integrating Flash into computer-based training can be seen in the Service Options Module, slide # 27: UPS Rules & Regulations Regarding Transportation Alcoholic Beverages (commonly referred to as “the alcohol map”).  This map breaks down the complicated rules and produces regarding alcohol shipments at UPS for the Customer Center Associates by their state.  Another intern and I created this map during my second week at UPS. 

Overall I am quite pleased with my internship at UPS.  I was able to experience real instructional design work throughout the program, as well as take on a variety of other roles related to creating instruction.  There were many benefits to having the opportunity to see the whole picture of a project and also how my part fit in.  This has been a worthwhile experience for me and I now feel confident in my abilities as an instructional designer in the corporate setting. 

